
From the Year 1 Team Leader - Ms Hansen
Dear KGPS Families,

R U OK? Day – A Conversation Could Change a Life
At Keysborough Gardens Primary School, we believe in
the importance of mental health and well-being for
both students and the broader school community. On R
U OK? Day, observed this year on Thursday, 12th
September, we encourage everyone to check in with
those around them by simply asking, "Are you OK?"
This day serves as a reminder to engage in meaningful
conversations, especially when someone might be
struggling. It's about being there for each other, offering
support, and promoting a culture of empathy and
kindness, which aligns with our school values.
How you can get involved:

Ask the question: Start a conversation with
someone by asking, "Are you OK?" It can be a family
member, friend, or colleague.
Listen: Give them time to share and listen without
judgment.
Encourage action: If they’re not OK, encourage
them to seek help or take small steps towards
feeling better.
Check in: Follow up later to see how they are
going.

For more resources and conversation tips, visit the R U
OK? website: www.ruok.org.au.

Let's work together to foster a supportive and caring
community at Keysborough Gardens, where every
conversation matters!
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Save the date! FOOTY DAY
On the last day of Term 3, Friday 20th September, we
will be celebrating our annual Footy Day Parade! This
exciting event will follow a shorter assembly and will
be held either outside or in the gym, depending on
the weather.
Students and parents are encouraged to come
dressed in their favourite footy colours and will have
the opportunity to do a lap of honour during the
parade. They will also be part of the crowd for our
very own mock preliminary and KGPS Grand Final!
 
Throughout the day, each year level will also get to
participate in a fun footy clinic, making it a day full of
footy fun and excitement for everyone!

Year 1  Popcorn Day 
This week, our Year 1 students had a fantastic time
making popcorn as part of their literacy and Unit of
Inquiry lessons. The students learned how to write a
procedural text by following the steps to make
popcorn, documenting everything from gathering
ingredients to enjoying the final product.
This activity also tied in with our current Unit of
Inquiry, where we are exploring food production
systems. The popcorn-making process gave students
a hands-on experience, helping them understand how
food is produced, prepared, and consumed.
The excitement in the room was contagious as
students watched the kernels pop, filling the
classroom with delicious smells! They were eager to
write about their experience and proudly shared their
procedural texts with one another.
It was a fun and educational experience that
highlighted the joy of learning through doing!

http://www.ruok.org.au/


Professional Learning: Supporting Our EAL Learners
Last week, our teachers engaged in valuable
professional learning focused on enhancing strategies
to meet the needs of our EAL (English as an Additional
Language) learners. The session began with an in-depth
look at several case studies of students with diverse
language backgrounds. Teachers worked collaboratively
to share ideas and strategies to support these students,
reflecting on ways to enhance language development
and engagement in the classroom.
Following the case study discussions, staff participated
in three interactive workshops. Each workshop offered
targeted strategies to further support EAL learners,
including practical classroom techniques to teach new
vocabulary, using thinking routines to elicit
understanding and using non-verbal cues (talk moves) to
get students interacting in learning sessions. 
These sessions were not only informative but also
reinforced our commitment to creating an inclusive and
supportive learning environment for all students. The
professional development has equipped our staff with
new tools to continue supporting the growth and
success of our EAL learners.
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Fairytale Fiasco at KGPS!
Last Thursday, our Preps stepped into Fairytale Land and
brought their favourite characters to life during the
exciting Fairytale Fiasco incursion! From dwarves and
dragons, to witches and wolves, the students had
opportunities to dress up and act out a fairytale
adventures.

This creative experience explored narrative structure
and self-expression, with our Preps using body
language, verbal, and visual cues to immerse themselves
in the story. It was a magical day of imagination,
creativity, and fun! 

Warm regards,
Elinor
Elinor Hansen | Year 1 Team Leader

The incursion also ties perfectly
into our 'How We Express
Ourselves' Unit of Inquiry, with the
central idea that 'Throughout
time, people have shared stories.'
This activity has been super
helpful in sparking imagination
and inspiring ideas to support the
narratives our Preps have been
writing, focusing on creating
strong beginnings, middles, and
ends. 
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Year 2 Sleepover
The Year 2 school sleepover was a huge success and filled with laughter, learning,
and fun! From a pizza party for dinner, to decorating cookies to playing exciting
STEM games, the kids had a blast exploring their creativity and problem-solving

skills. 

A special visit from our local police officers was the highlight of the night, as they
shared stories and engaged with the students. To top it all off, we ended the night

snuggled in for a cozy movie. 

In the morning, we enjoyed a delicious breakfast, before engaging in an exciting
incursion where we got to build amazing designs with planks! A huge shoutout to all

the staff and parents for making this event unforgettable!



Alice M
Tomas B
Joyce B
Jasper B
Oscar N
Charlie P
Juniper L
Gurnaz S
Sophie N
Bella N

A big thank you to the following
 canteen volunteers who helped out in

the canteen:
 Adeline, Amali & Nicole.

A huge thank you to all our wonderful
volunteers for all the contacting of

books that has been done in the past
few weeks. The books are now all in
circulation and are being enjoyed by
students in Prep through to Year 2. 
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CONGRATULATIONS TO THE 
STUDENTS OF THE WEEK!

Abdullah A
Ethan P
Ratu M
Vivienne Y
Jermaine R
Lucas A
Saira S
Adam E
Vanessa Y
Sai C

From the 2nd September until the 30th May
2025 school hats are compulsory. Student
without hats are required to sit in a shaded

area.
Hats are available at the office for $18.50.

Lets all stay sun-safe.

Canteen closed on
Wednesday 18th

September



Our School Assembly is held every Friday morning at 9:10am

Whole School Event

Diary Dates

No School
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S e p t e m b e r

Wednesday 18th- Canteen Closed
Friday 20th - Footy Day Parade & Assembly 9:10am

                           Sausage sizzle day (Last day of Term 3)

O c t o b e r

Monday  7th - (First day of Term 4)
Monday 14th - Book Fair starts
Thursday 17th - Prep - Year 1 Concert 5:00pm
Thursday 17th - Year 2 - Year 3 Concert 6:15pm
Tuesday 22nd - Year 4-6 Aladdin Jnr. Musical 6:00pm
Friday 25th - World Teachers Day
Tuesday 29th - 2025 Prep Family Information session

D e c e m b e r

Tuesday 3rd - Up Day #1
Thursday 5th - School Council meeting 5:30pm
Tuesday 10th - Year 6-7 Statewide Transition Day
Thursday 12th - Year 6 Graduation
Friday 13th - Up Day #2
Tuesday 17th - Yr 6 Big Day Out
Thursday 19th - Last Day of Term 4

N o v e m b e r

Tuesday 5th - Cup Day (no school)
Thursday 7th - Year 3/4 Silent Disco
Thursday 7th - School Council 5:30pm
Thursday 14th - Prep Transition Session 1
Thursday 21st - Prep Transition Session 2
Friday 22nd - Colour Run
Thursday 28th - Prep Transition Session 3
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DISTRICT ATHLETICS RECAP
Congratulations to our students who represented KGPS at the District Athletics
Carnival on Friday 6th September. They did an amazing job, giving their all and
representing the school with excellence, matching it with the best in the
district. We are so proud!

A special well done and congratulations to the following students:
🥇🥇Hazel for 1st place in the 100m and 200m
🥇🥉Raymond for 1st place in the hurdles and for 3rd place in the 200m
🥇Lucas for 1st place in the 100m 
🥇Tameem for 1st place in the long jump 
🥉Sebastian for 3rd place in the long jump
🥇Quinn for 3rd place in the 800m 
Good luck to Hazel, Raymond, Lucas & Tameem who have progressed to the
Division Athletics Carnival on Monday 16th September!
Mr Smithett

 



Year 5 and 6 Master Chinese Calligraphy with
Brushwork

Year 5 and 6 students recently had the exciting opportunity to practice
Chinese calligraphy using traditional Chinese brushes. They eagerly

took on the challenge of mastering the unique technique of brushwork,
which not only enhanced their understanding of Chinese characters but

also improved their fine motor skills.

The students learned how to control the brush with precision, paying
close attention to the pressure and flow needed to form each

character. It was a rewarding, hands-on experience that combined
cultural learning with the development of coordination and focus.

The classroom was filled with energy and laughter as students explored
this beautiful art form. From carefully crafting strokes to proudly

displaying their works, they found the learning both enjoyable and
enriching. This calligraphy activity added a creative and meaningful

dimension to their language studies.
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Performance Fortnight Updates

We are so excited to perform for our school community next term!
Please read the following information regarding dates and costumes.

Prep-1 Chasing Stars: A Dreamer's Tale Concert will be held at

5:00pm October 17th.

Year 2-3 The Weather Report Concert 6:15pm October 17th.

Year 4-6 Aladdin Jr Production 6:00pm October 22nd.

Costume and face paint information
Prep-1 Concert costumes are pyjamas with 1A and 1C also bringing a
teddy from home.
Year 2-3 Weather Report concert base costumes and face paint
designs have been posted in the Community News and sent home as
a letter.
Senior production base costumes and face paint designs have been
posted onto compass. Students will need to arrive at the shows
wearing these and face paint applied. Students will be supplied with
extra costumes to wear in addition to their base costumes.

 
Tickets

Tickets are on sale now, please click here.
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https://www.trybooking.com/events/landing/1279411?embed
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PYP CORNER
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PYP Corner
Learner Profile: Communicators
In the PYP, being a strong communicator is essential. At Keysborough Gardens Primary
School, we focus on developing students who can express themselves confidently and
collaborate effectively with others.

What does it mean to be a Communicator?
A communicator expresses ideas and information confidently and creatively in more than
one language and works effectively and willingly in collaboration with others.

Developing Communication Skills:
Oral Presentations: Students practise speaking in front of their peers to build
confidence and clarity in verbal communication.
Writing Activities: Various writing tasks help students articulate their thoughts and
ideas clearly.
Collaborative Projects: Working in groups encourages students to share ideas and
listen to others.

Encouraging Communication at Home:
Family Discussions: Have regular family conversations where everyone shares their
thoughts and listens to each other.
Reading Together: Reading books and discussing them helps improve language skills
and comprehension.
Writing Letters: Encourage your child to write letters or emails to family members and
friends.

Benefits of Being a Communicator:
Confidence: Effective communicators are confident in expressing their ideas.
Collaboration: Strong communication skills enhance teamwork and collaboration.
Problem-Solving: Good communicators can articulate problems clearly and work with
others to find solutions.

#29 Learner Profile: Communicators
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Keysborough Gardens Primary
School recognises the
importance of the partnership
between schools and families to
support student learning,
engagement and wellbeing.

Your child’s teacher will offer
you a range of opportunities to
communicate with them
including:

            Compass

              Formal meetings
            
              Before/After school chats

In line with the Department of
Education’s Mobile Phone Policy, all
phones bought to school must be
switched off and given to teachers for
safe keeping.
For the purpose of this policy ‘mobile
phones’ refers to any device that may
connect to or have a similar functionality
to a mobile phone such as a smart
watch. 

Smart watches must have their
internet connectivity switched off
during school times.

When a student is not complying with
this mobile phone policy, we will be
required to follow a process in line with
our existing student engagement
policies.
Mobile phone Policy

   More important Details
Mobile DevicesCommunication

Facebook
Please like our Facebook page.  
This page is used by the school
to share events and updates at
the school.
KGPS Facebook and Instagram.

Any other Facebook pages are
not officially authorised by
representative at the school.

Breakfast Club
Don’t forget breakfast is available
for all students on Tuesday and
Thursday mornings from 8:30am.
Everyone is welcome, just come
to the canteen!
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https://www.vic.gov.au/mobile-phones-schools#research
https://www.facebook.com/share/p/46pH3fjWViDiYvoS/?mibextid=oFDknk


Important Details
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Lost Property Contact Details
Please make sure all uniform
items are clearly labelled, as
many items in lost property have
no name!

It is important the school has 
your most current phone, 
home and email details.

If you change any details please 
tell us as soon as possible.

Student Supervision
Our school grounds are supervised
by school staff at the following
times:

Before school from 8:45am until
9am (Wednesday from 8:30am)
Throughout recess and lunch
After school from 3:30pm until
3:45pm.

Do NOT leave your child alone
at school before 8:45am. Book
them into BIG Childcare!

Out of School Hours Care
Team Kids will be our new Before & After
School Provider starting from 23rd
September.
The hours of operation are:
Before School Care: 6.45am to 8.45am
After School Care: 3.30pm to 6.30pm 
After School Care: 3.00pm to 6.30pm
(Wednesday)
Holiday Programs run each term holiday
You can book on
https://www.teamkids.com.au/venues/k
eysborough-gardens-primary-oshc/

Prep Enrolments 2025

Enrolments for Prep 2025 are now closed! 
Please contact the office if you have not enrolled yet. 
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https://www.teamkids.com.au/venues/keysborough-gardens-primary-oshc/
https://www.teamkids.com.au/venues/keysborough-gardens-primary-oshc/
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Uniform Reminders
The wearing of uniform is compulsory at Keysborough Gardens Primary school.  
All our uniform can be purchased at PSW, Unit 1, 9-11 South Link, Dandenong South, 3157 or
online click here

polo shirt long sleeve shirt jumper zip up jacket

shorts

pants

skort

summer dress

broad brim hat

winter tunic

white skivvy

navy or white socks navy tights

black shoes or 
runners

These items are not permitted as part of our uniform
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school beanie

https://www.psw.com.au/schools/keysborough-gardens-primary-school.html
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